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Sent with a blessing to: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Evangelical United Methodist Church 
276 W. Main Street 
New Holland, PA  17557 
Phone:  717-354-2334 
Fax:  717-354-4469 
Website:  www.eumcnh.org 
Email:  eumnh276@comcast.net  
 

 

CHURCH 

CORNER 

CLIPPINGS 

http://www.eumcnh.org/
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AUGUST 2016 CHURCH CALENDAR 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 

 

1 
 

2 
 

3 
6:30 p.m. 
CrossTraining 
101 
 

4 
7:00 p.m. 
Prayer 
Meeting 
Service 

5 
3:15-6:30 p.m. 
Serve a meal 
at Water 
Street Mission 

6 

7 
8:45 a.m. 
Sunday School  
9:30 a.m. 
Fellowship Time 
10:00 a.m. 
Main Worship 
Service 

8 
 

9 
 
 

10 
6:30 p.m. 
CrossTraining 
101 
 
  

11 
4:00-6:00 
p.m. 
CC Kitchen 
Prep 
7:00 p.m. 
Prayer 
Meeting 
Service 

12 
  
 

13 
 

14 
8:45 a.m. 
Sunday School  
9:30 a.m. 
Fellowship Time 
10:00 a.m. 
Main Worship 
Service 
Ross Mowery 
preaching 
Pr. Rob & Linda 
away 
>>>>>>>>>>>>> 

15 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pr. Rob & 
Linda away 
>>>>>>>>>> 

16 
7:00 p.m. 
Trustees 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pr. Rob & 
Linda away 
>>>>>>>>>>> 

17 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pr. Rob & 
Linda away 
>>>>>>>>>> 

18 
7:00 p.m. 
Prayer 
Meeting 
Service  
 
 
 
 
 
Pr. Rob & 
Linda away 
>>>>>>>>>> 

19 
6:00 p.m. 
Going 
Forward 
Widow/ 
Widowers 
Group 
 
 
 
Pr. Rob & 
Linda away 
>>>>>>>>>>> 

20 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pr. Rob & 
Linda away 
>>>>>>>>>>> 

21 
8:45 a.m. 
Sunday School  
9:30 a.m. 
Fellowship Time 
10:00 a.m. 
Main Worship 
Service 
Ross Mowery 
preaching 
Pr. Rob & Linda 
away 
>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 

22 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pr. Rob & 
Linda away 
>>>>>>>>>> 

23 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pr. Rob & 
Linda away 
>>>>>>>>>>> 

24 
6:00 p.m. 
Community 
Cook-out in 
Chad’s Park 
 
 
 
 
 
Pr. Rob & 
Linda away 
>>>>>>>>>> 

25 
7:00 p.m. 
Prayer 
Meeting 
Service  
 
 
 
 
 
Pr. Rob & 
Linda away 
>>>>>>>>>> 

26 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pr. Rob & 
Linda away 
>>>>>>>>>>> 

27 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Pr. Rob & 
Linda away 
>>>>>>>>>>> 

28 
8:45 a.m. 
Sunday School for 
all ages at EUM 
9:40-10:00 a.m. 
Fellowship time 
in the park 
10:00 a.m. 
Worship in the 
Park with Picnic 
 

Pastor Rob & 
Linda return 

29 

 

30 
10:00 a.m. – 
11:30 a.m. 
Preschool 
Open House 
 
6:00 p.m. 
S.A.L.T. 
Meeting 

31    



AUGUST BIRTHDAYS 
8-01 Pr. Rob Stippich 
8-03 Sylvia Gerber 
8-04 Mary Ella Wallace 
8-04 Gary Krantz 
8-04 Ty Morgan 
8-05 Beryl Dyer 
8-06 Robert Myles 
8-09 Narene Dowlin 
8-09 Ian Figgins 
8-16 Charles Parmer 
8-17 Sylvia Wert 
8-17 Lois Brownlee 
8-18 Jamie Weir 
8-22 Anna Witmer 
8-22 Vincent Cebular 
8-23 Donald Pryor 
8-25 Cody Martin 
8-28 Mary DuBosq 
8-29 Cora Trago 
8-29 Dawn Sweigart 
 

 

AUGUST ANNIVERSARIES  
8-03 Charles & Wanda Lyman 
8-06 Jay & Lois Fulmer 
8-10 Ramon & Roberta Royer 
8-14 Garry & Judy Supplee 
8-15 Richard & Beulah Martin 
8-15 Richard & Wanda Jones 
8-21 Vincent & Debbie Cebular 
8-22 Paul & Cindi Frantz 
8-25 Donald & Lucy Pryor 
 

 

DIRECTORY UPDATES: 
 
New e-mail address: 
Amie Morgan – 
amie91772@gmail.com 
 
Change of address: 
Howard Redcap 
Colonial Villa, Room 309 
Universal Drive 
Midland, MI  48612 
 
Change of address: (Effective August 1) 
Jay and Lois Fulmer 
2725 School House Lane 
Narvon, PA  17555 
 
Military Change of address: 
Justin Martin PVT Carrie Martin 
611 Collins Rd.   Alpha Co. 3rd PLT 
Unit 14-301-B   5482 Jackson Blvd. 
Travis Air Force Base  Fort Jackson, SC  29207 
CA  94535    

(Carrie Martin is Fred & Lois Brownlee’s grand-daughter -- 
in US Army National Guard Basic Training at Fort Jackson) 
 
 

 

THANK YOU TO… 
À …the Trustees for all their work above and beyond. 

À …Jeff and Sarah Shirk and Narene Dowlin for covering 
the office for me while I was away in July.  Mary S. 

À …Ross Mowery for preaching while Pastor Rob is on 
vacation. 

À …Everyone who is helping to lead the Thursday 
evening Prayer Meetings. 

À …Everyone involved with the Nursery Makeover 
Project! 

À …I want to thank all of the wonderful volunteers that 
made VBS happen this year while I was at home 
spending time with my beautiful Jane.  I am so 
thankful for you!  You have done a wonderful thing for 
our community as you shared the love and word of 
Christ with the children.   Sarah Voran 
 

† † † 
 

SPECIAL THANKS 
 

 Special thanks to all those who show up early to 
prepare and serve the refreshments for the Fellowship 
time each Sunday between SS and Church:  Lisa Weir, 
Nicki Martin, Judy & Garry Supplee, Narene Dowlin, Jeanie 
Lowery, Valerie Gregory, Shirley Ehly, Anna Law and all 
who have substituted when asked!!! 
 

† † † 
 

YOUR HELP IS NEEDED NOW 
 

 Please consider helping with the Fellowship 
Time refreshments.  This half hour of fellowship is a great 
time to meet and greet friends and visitors.  Helpers would 
need to arrive at 8:00 a.m. to brew the coffee, and prepare 
a serving of “goodies” just one Sunday a month.  To 
volunteer, please contact Valerie Gregory or Lisa Weir. 

 
† † † 

 
WEDNESDAY NIGHT BIBLE STUDY 

 
 Please mark your calendar – 
September 7 – for the beginning of the Fall 
Adult Bible Study.  We will continue with 

the Minor Prophets; beginning with the Book of Amos, 
followed by Obadiah, Micah, Zephaniah, and lastly – 
Malachi. 
 In today’s society some pastors try so hard to be 
“politically correct” that they end up with no message at 
all, while others fail to understand and don’t get through. 
 However, as we discuss these studies we pray that our 
hearts and minds are open to the Word’s message, and 
that we will act upon it – obeying what God directs us to 
do. 
 Don’t forget – September 7 at 7 p.m. - as we begin 
this significant Study. 



tŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ bƻǘŜǎ   -   
When Newcomers Come 
to Worship 
 

- Seven Things Members Should NOT Say and Seven 
They SHOULD Say to Newcomers  
 

I've been reading a number of articles on what we, as a 
Christian fellowship, should be doing to make newcomers 
to our church feel welcome. This month I thought it would 
be good to look at some things that we should be saying to 
newcomers and some that we should never say.   
 

First, what we should NOT say:  
 

If you want to make certain newcomers never return to 
your church, say one of these sentences to them when 
they visit. Indeed, these unfortunate and ill-timed 
comments almost always guarantee that you will offend 
newcomers or make them very uncomfortable. Most of the 
time, they are already ill at ease, since they are in a new 
place and a new environment. By the way, each of these 
quotes was actually communicated to a newcomer in a 
worship service at a church. My guess is that all of them 
have been said too many times. 
 

1. “You are sitting in my pew/seat.” This sentence was 
actually said to someone who was the visiting preacher in 
a church. The entitled church member did not realize he 
was preaching that day. The preacher then watched her 
turn red when he was introduced. And, yes, he did move.  
 

2. “Is your husband/wife with you?” This question is 
perceived as, “We really don’t want single adults in our 
church.” Members see their church as family friendly as 
long as “family” meets their definition. 
 

3. “Are those your children?” This question is becoming 
more common with the growth in the adoption of children 
who are not the same ethnicity as their parents. It's 
experienced as extremely rude - and it's none of your 
business.  
 

4. “The service has already begun.” This sentence is rightly 
understood to mean, “You are late, and you will be 
disrupting the service.” In an instance where this 
happened in a church recently, the family just left. Instead, 
just help them find a seat. 
 

5. “That’s not the way we do it here.” Of course, you can’t 
have a worship service where any behavior is acceptable. 
Most of the time, however, the varieties of worship 
expressions are absolutely fine. A lay leader told about an 
instance when he witnessed that sentence being spoken to 
a newcomer who raised her hands during the worship 
music. She never returned. What a surprise. 
 

6. “You don’t look like you are a member here.” Perhaps 
when this sentence was spoken, the church member 
meant to convey, “Are you visiting us?” But to the 

newcomer it sounded like, “You don’t belong here.” 
 

7. “Have you considered attending the church down the 
street?” I’m not kidding. Someone actually said that to a 
woman who was new in town and was visiting churches. 
She had no idea why the man in the church said that to 
her, but she never returned to that church. 
 

Now let's look at the positive perspective: seven things we 
should say to newcomers. 
 

1. “Thank you for being here.” It’s just that basic. 
Numerous newcomers return simply because they were 
just told “thank you.” 
 

2. “Let me help you with that.” If you see someone 
struggling with umbrellas, young children, diaper bags, 
purses, and other items, a gesture to hold something for 
them is a huge positive. Of course, this is appropriate for 
member to member as well. 
 

3. “Please take my seat.” This is seen, rightly, as an act of 
real hospitality. In one example this happened to a young 
family of five who were trying to find a place to sit 
together. They came back. 
 

4. “Here is my email address. Please let me know if I can 
help in any way.” Of course, this comment must be used 
with discretion, but it can be a hugely positive message to 
a newcomer. 
 

5. “Can I show you where you need to go?” Even in smaller 
churches, newcomers will not know where to find the 
nursery, restrooms, and small group meeting areas. You 
can usually tell when a newcomer does not know where 
he or she is to go. 
 

6. “Let me introduce you to ___________.” The return rate of 
newcomers is always higher if they meet other people. A 
church member may have the opportunity to introduce 
the newcomer to the pastor, other church staff, and other 
members of the church. 
 

7. “Would you join us for lunch?” I saved this one for last 
for two reasons. First, the situation must obviously be 
appropriate before you offer the invitation. This approach 
has the highest guest return rate of any one factor. What if 
our members would invite different newcomers 6 to 12 
times a year? The burden would not be great; but the 
impact would be huge. 
 

We can break down barriers by saying the right things to 
newcomers. If a church has only two first-time newcomers 
a month, over the course of a year, the church would have 
24 first-time guests. With most of the members being 
genuinely newcomer friendly, you could see half of those 
newcomers become active members. Attendance could 
thus increase by as much as 12 persons every year just 
from this.  With more newcomers invited, the numbers go 
higher and higher. 
 

Blessings!  Pastor Rob 



Next Message Series 
I Surrender! (Living Dangerously) 
 

The dangerous life begins with saying "Yes" to God. It's 
dangerous because it's a life that's opposed to most of 
what is seen as normative in our culture and our world. 
During this series we will be covering how our lives can be 
radically different. We will discuss with joyful urgency 
about the life of surrender God is calling YOU to live. Christ 
told his disciples that they couldn't expect the world that 
hated him to love them.  We are the inheritors of their 
teaching and mission. The authentic believer's life is not 
for wimps, but it's dangerously effective if we are 
genuinely surrendered to Christ! 
 

August 28 - Picnic - Worship and Luncheon-in-the-Park - 
Part 1: Saying Yes Is Dangerous!  
 

September 4 - Labor Day Weekend - Part 2: Fighting the 
Darkness is Dangerous! 
 

September 11 - Part 3: Taking Faith Seriously Is 
Dangerous! 
 

September 18 -  Special Sunday - Mission Sunday 
 

† † † 
 

Summer and Vacation Time 
 

Most of us are already enjoying the 
summer and many of us are going away 
somewhere. While you're savoring the 
warm weather, remember that giving in churches usually 
drops during these weeks, but expenses never go away!  
Be sure to give regularly and generously in the weeks to 
come. 

† † † 
 

Worship and Luncheon-in-the-Park 
 

Our annual worship in the park followed by our church 
picnic will be on August 28th rather than in September (as 
it was in the past).  Last year the weather turned too cool 
in September, so this year we've moved our day in the 
park up to August 28th. The service will be at 10:00 a.m. at 
the New Holland Park and the Church Picnic will follow 
with lots of fun activities for all ages.  Sunday school will 
meet at 8:45 am at the church, with a Fellowship Time in 
the park from 9:40-10 a.m. 
............................................................................................................  
 

LANGUAGE/CULTURE CLASS OPPORTUNITY 
 

 A new employee at GSV, Ahlam Okab, native to Iraq 
but now a U.S. citizen, is planning to offer a class in 
basic/conversational Arabic on Tuesday evenings from 6 
to 9 p.m., beginning on August 9.  The class will be held at 
GSV in the Prayer and Meditation Room.  Participants can 
enter via parking lot #1 and the Village Square entrance.  
The PM room is located next to the chapel.  This class may 
be helpful for persons with mission or humanitarian 
interests who are planning to visit Iraq or surrounding 

Arabic speaking countries in the near future.  Or perhaps 
there are persons who would simply enjoy this cultural 
experience!  Ahlam is very engaging and easy to get to 
know!  She’ll probably include Iraqi tea and pastries with 
the class from time to time.  Feel free to contact Colleen 
Musselman (355-6007) or Chet Yoder for further 
information.   
 ......................................................................................................................  

 
GOING FORWARD 

WIDOW/WIDOWER’S GROUP 
 

“Going Forward” - a social gathering 
for widows and widowers.  We seek 
God’s peace in our lives and provide a 
context in which we can address the 
many issues faced when a spouse passes away.  This 
gathering allows us the opportunity to benefit from each 
other as we walk this journey together.  On Friday night, 
August 19, we will meet at the home of Jeanette Martin at 
227 Lowry Road, New Holland for our potluck dinner at 
6:00 p.m.  Around 7:00 p.m. we will sing together and then 
share some wonderful fellowship time.  There are 
brochures available or contact Lori Potts or Lowell Roth 
for more information.  Share a brochure with someone 
you know that would benefit from this gathering.  Or if you 
are a widow or widower, perhaps you would appreciate a 
night out with others who are on the same journey. 
 

À À À 
 

"Transformed" - Fall Spiritual 
Growth Campaign 
 
This year our Fall Spiritual Growth 
Campaign is called "Transformed!"  
Anchored in the apostle Paul’s profound 
truth in Romans 12:2 - “Do not be 
conformed to this world, but be 
transformed by the renewal of your mind, that by testing 
you may discern what is the will of God, what is good and 
acceptable and perfect.” This campaign will guide and 
grow our church by exploring what the Bible has to say 
about the essential areas of our lives: Spiritual, Physical, 
Mental, Emotional, Relational, Financial, and Vocational.  
 
Kick Off Sunday is September 25th - just a few weeks from 
today—and short-term small groups will begin meeting 
the week of October 2nd. Don’t miss out on what God is 
going to do through this campaign. You will be encouraged 
and helped. As a church, we will see God do incredible 
things.  
 
Preparations for our Campaign have begun.  As usual we 
will be ramping up our small groups and encouraging 
every member and attender to participate in one - if only 
for the seven week time period of the campaign.  Needed 
are people willing to serve as hosts and facilitators for our 
small groups during this time. Sign up at worship or call 
the church office.  



KITCHEN MINISTRY NEWS  

AUGUST 2016 
 

August 28 Worship Service and Picnic 
in the Park –  

The schedule for this important event in the life of our 
church family is as follows: 

¶ Sunday School for all ages at 8:45 a.m. 
¶ Following Sunday School, coffee and cookies will 

be available from 9:40-10:00 a.m. at the Kiwanis 
Pavilion at the New Holland Park.  The rest of the 
schedule is as follows: 

¶ 10:00 a.m.     Worship Service 
¶ 11:30 a.m.     Lunch 
¶ 12:30 p.m.     Games/or visiting 

 The Kitchen Ministry will prepare and serve a picnic 
lunch which will consist of BBQ Chicken and all the 
trimmings.  Place-settings will be provided.  You don’t 
have to bring a thing!   
 
 Since the KM is preparing the entire meal this year, we 
are asking for help to defray the cost of the picnic.  The 
suggested donation is $4.00 per person and can be placed 
in the donation basket at the luncheon. 
 
 To assist in planning, an attendance sign-up sheet will 
be circulated in the Adult SS Class and placed in the rear of 
the Sanctuary on the following Sundays:  August 7, 14 & 
21.  We will plan for some additional guests that may join 
us.  We hope you plan to attend!! 
 ..................................................................................................  

 

COMMUNITY MEALS  

AT EUMC  
 

 In October, we will begin 

hosting the once a month 

ñCommunity Mealò at EUMC.  

Ranckôs UMC has been serving this meal at New Holland 

UMC for many years and will continue to do so, but EUMC 

will now be alternating months with Ranckôs. 

 

 Ranckôs will continue to serve their meal every other 

month on the third Thursday beginning in September. 

 EUMC will serve their meal every other month on the 

third Wednesday beginning in October. 

 

 The cooks and servers from Ranckôs have been hopeful 

that another church in New Holland would share and we have 

been wishing that we could begin to reach the community in 

this way.  This meal is served free but if people wish to 

donate that would be appreciated. 

 
 We decided that we would serve our meal on 

Wednesdays due to key people having to work on Thursday 

nights, but most importantly, we want to build upon the meal 

we serve on Wednesday nights and be able to offer our 

Wednesday night programs to all those who attend. 

 

Dear Friends,  

 

 While I have truly enjoyed my time at 

home with Jane, I am so glad to be back with 

my church family every Sunday with my new 

addition along for the ride. I am so thankful for all of the 

volunteers who helped out in our children and youth 

departments while I was recovering and adjusting to 

motherhood. I can't even begin to attempt to name you all as I 

am certain I would miss someone simply because there were 

so many joyful helpers who stepped up. 

 As some of you may be aware, I am participating in a 

conference wide children's ministry team. The Conference is 

sponsoring a one day conference entitled "Connecting 

Children with Christ" on September 10th from 8:45 - 3:15 at 

West Lawn United Methodist and I have been working on this 

program along with a wonderful team from around the 

Susquehanna Valley. I would like to have at least five 

representatives from our church attend. Lunch is provided that 

day. Please see me by September 1st if you would like to 

attend as I would like to register all of our church members 

together.  

 A small contingent of our youth and leaders enjoyed a 

trip to Gifford Pinchot State Park for a day of boating and 

swimming in July. While our group was small, a great time 

was had by everyone who attended. We may return for a fall 

day trip if the weather allows.  

 Our first night of youth group and Junior Knights will be 

September 7th. We will be needing some extra helping hands 

on September 14th and 21st (or any other day after the 14th) 

to distribute flyers for the food bank collection that we do 

during the Farm Show parade. Because the parade is slightly 

earlier this year we have a little less time than normal to 

complete our route on Wednesday evenings. If your small 

group or family is willing to help, we would greatly 

appreciate it.  

 It's not too soon to think about Christmas! Community 

Christmas that is! Last year, we served nearly 100 families 

and more than 150 children at our Christmas gift giveaway. 

We are always and still in need of donations of quality new or 

gently used items. These items can be placed in the room just 

outside of the youth center that features the orange sign on the 

door. Community Christmas is December 3rd from 2-5pm this 

year. I will need approximately 20 volunteers to make this 

event a rousing success. While I'm not asking for people to 

sign up just yet, I want it to be on your radar. Christmas (and 

cooler temperatures) will be here before we know it! 

Thank you for your continued prayers and support as we 

continue our important mission of serving the children and 

youth of our community. 
 

~ Sarah Voran 

 

 

 

 

 

On September 10
th
, West Lawn UMC will host a 

conference on Childrenôs Ministries from 8:45 a.m. ð 

3:15 p.m. featuring keynote speaker Melanie Gordon and 

two workshop time slots with many experts speaking to 

small groups.  Lunch is provided.  Please see Sarah Voran 

by September 1
st
 if you are interested in attending or visit:  

https://www.epaumc.org/ministry/children for more 

information. 



 

EUM Has Gone Digital!  
 

 Digital Worship, which is an audio and video 
recording of the service, is now available on Facebook and 
EUMCNH.org. Each Sunday, the entire service is recorded 
from the balcony, so that you can experience a worship 
service from the comfort of your own home! So whether 
you missed a Sunday service, or just wanted to hear an 
inspiring message over again, everyone can experience 
Digital Worship 24/7! And when you tune in, feel free to 
share it with your friends and family who are curious 
about EUM, but unsure about visiting in person. This is a 
great opportunity to take a step forward in EUM's global 
impact for Christ! 
 

TRUSTEES CONTACT INFORMATION:  For trustees 
help with your events at EUM, a new contact phone 
number has been created.  Please call 717-288-7045 for 
trustee help or send an e-mail to 
nheumctrustees@gmail.com.  Please be sure to allow 
time for them to get back to you as they are all 
volunteers.  Thank you! 
 

FROM THE TRUSTEES:  In an effort to improve church 
security, all of the outside door locks have been 
changed to a new key. Only staff and the Trustees have 
this key at all times. Everyone else can sign out a key 
from the church office to 'borrow' for events and as 
needed. Please do not make any copies of this key. The 
key card system is in place so that hard keys are only 
used as a back-up.   -Trustees  
 .................................................................................................  

 

COMMUNITY COOKOUT/PICNIC  
 

August 24, 2016 @ 6:00 P.M.  
 

 
 

Join us for an evening of food and fun  

at the Chad Burkhart Memorial Park  

located on Locust Street  

(behind Evangelical UMC)  
 

 

[Bring your lawn chair]  
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

WHAT’S UP NEXT AT EUMC? 
 

Sunday 
8:45 a.m. – Sunday School for all ages 

8:45 a.m. – 9:30 a.m. – Combined Adult SS 
9:30 a.m. – Fellowship Time in the Chapel 

10:00 a.m. – Main Worship Service 

Thursday 
Evening Prayer Meeting – 7:00 p.m. in the Chapel 

 .........................................................................................................................................  

1st Friday/month – Serve a Meal at WSM  
– 3:15-6:30 p.m. 

2nd Thursday/month – CC Kitchen Prep  
– 4 to 6 p.m. 

3rd Tuesday/month – Trustees – 7 p.m. 
3rd Wednesday/every other month serve a 
“Community Meal” – beginning in October 

3rd Friday/month - Going Forward  
Widows/Widowers Group – 6 p.m. 

4th Tuesday/even number months –  
S.A.L.T. – 6 p.m. 

4th Tuesday/odd number months  
– Church Council -7p.m. 

 .................................................................................................................................................................................................................  

× August 3 & 10 – CROSSTRAINING 101 

× August 11 – SPRC Meeting at 7 p.m. 

× August 14 & 21 – Pastor Rob away – Ross Mowery 
preaching 

× August 14 – 27 – Pastor Rob & Linda vacation 

× August 24 – Community Cook-out in Chad’s Park 
6 p.m. 

× August 28 – Worship-in-the-Park with picnic  

× August 30 – S.A.L.T. Meeting 6:00 p.m. 

× Sept. 4 – Security Seminar after worship 

× Sept. 7 – Mitch McVicker Concert 7 p.m. 

× Sept. 7 – Jr. Knights, Youth Nite and Adult Bible 
Study begin – 7 p.m. 

× Sept. 7 – 15 – Secretary away – office hours limited  

× Sept. 11 – Security Seminar after worship 

× Sept. 17-18 – Missions Conference 

× Sept. 23 – Wedding rehearsal - 5:30 p.m. 

× Sept. 24 – Wedding - 2 p.m. 

× Sept. 25 – 40 Days Kick-off Sunday 

× September 28 - ? Secretary off 

× Oct. 2 – WORLD COMMUNION - Small Groups 
begin this week 

× Oct. 6 – Blood Drive – 2 to 7 p.m. 

× Oct. 8 – UMW District Mtg. 8 a.m. to 1 p.m. 

× Oct. 19 – Serve a “Community Meal” in Fellowship 
Hall 

× Oct. 21 – Wedding rehearsal 6 p.m. 

× Oct. 22 – Wedding 2 p.m. 

× October 28 – Wedding rehearsal 

× October 28 – Wedding 4 p.m. 

× Nov. 20 – Celebration Luncheon  

× Dec. 10 – Ladies’ Christmas Tea  

× Jan. 1, 2017 – Pork & Sauerkraut Luncheon  

 

 

Upcoming events 

to be 

announced!! 



Seven Ways Church Members Should Prepare for a 
Sermon - by Thom Rainer of Lifeways 
 

What if church members began their own form of sermon 
preparation? 
 

For countless decades, we have heard about the role of 
pastors in sermon preparation. The number of hours they 
need to prepare. The priority of preparation. The role of 
prayer in sermon preparation. 
 

But what if church members prepared for each sermon they 
heard? What if they believed their roles as recipients of the 
Word are also crucially important? 
 

I can see incredible church revitalization taking place if 
church members took on their own responsibilities of 
sermon preparation. Here are seven ways members can 
actively prepare for sermons. 
 

1. Pray for the sermon. For a few minutes, the church 
member should pray for the upcoming sermon. That prayer 
might take place during the week, the night before the 
preaching, or the morning of the preaching. 
 
2. Pray for the pastor who is preaching. Pray that the pastor 
will understand God’s message for that text. Pray that the 
pastor will have no distractions. Pray that God’s Spirit will fill 
the pastor in both the preparation and delivery of the 
sermon. 
 
3. Pray for yourself as you prepare to hear the sermon. Pray 
that God will speak to you through the message. Pray that 
you will not be distracted. Pray for clarity of mind and an 
open heart to receive the message. 
 
4. Read the biblical text before the sermon is preached. If 
possible, read the text from which the pastor will preach. 
Read it thoroughly. Read it prayerfully. 
 
5. Take notes. Take notes as the pastor preaches. You will 
have a greater focus and greater retention. Review the notes 
at least once during the next week. 
 
6. Seek an application to your life. Ask God for discernment to 
help you understand how the sermon should change your 
life. Seek to understand the sermon not only in its biblical 
context, but in your life as well. 
 
7. Share with the pastor “one thing.” If possible, share with 
your pastor one significant takeaway from the sermon. 
Pastors hear countless “good job, pastor,” or “nice message, 
pastor,” but they long to know if God really made a difference 
in the lives of the church members through the preached 
word. If you are able to communicate just one takeaway from 
the sermon in person, by email, or in social media, your 
pastor will be greatly encouraged. 
 
The preaching of God’s Word is central to the life of the 
church. It makes sense that pastors should give it the highest 
priority. 
 
But doesn’t it also make sense that church members should 
prepare as well?  

IMPORTANT SECURITY SEMINAR AT EUMC 
 

Psalm 122:7 says "Peace be within your 
walls and security within your towers!” This is 
one of the essential purposes of being a trustee of a church. 
To help facilitate a church building to be both peaceful 
and welcoming. Both secure and having open doors. These 
concepts don't always align. Think of it this way: if you keep 
your front door unlocked on your home, is it secure? Most 
people would say that it isn't, but I'm here to tell you that it 
was a trick question. The goal of our church is to have open 
doors and open hearts. To be welcoming of everyone new 
while still helping everyone there to feel safe and secure; to 
know that they are 'home'. So if you can't lock the doors all 
the time and want to be welcoming, security then falls to 
people inside. And that requires training and learning.  
 

 So this is the part where I am asking for everyone's help. 
Over the 18 months that I have been involved as a Trustee, I 
have seen my share of security errors and missteps. From 
doors being left unlocked, to people not quite understanding 
how the security system works. THIS IS OKAY! It is 
impossible for us to know things before we learn them. So 
let's start learning TOGETHER! Starting in September, the 
Trustees will be offering security seminars for everyone in 
the church to take. To start, they will be offered 
on September 4th and 11th immediately following church. 
The seminar should take no more than 45 minutes. Once you 
are done, you will know how our security system works, 
ways to help keep the church safe, and things to watch out 
for. It is all of our responsibilities to help provide peace and 
security within our walls, like Psalm 122:7 says. 
 

 Here is the real catch. This will be required for anyone 
who currently has (and wants to keep) or wants to have an 
electronic key card in the future. As a member of EUM, you 
are entitled to have a key card to enter the church. That 
doesn't mean everyone needs one, but everyone that does 
have one is at more of a risk of making a mistake (like the 
Spiderman comics said, 'With great power comes 
great responsibility'), and therefore needs this training.  
 

 Given the churches history of burglary, we need to make 
sure that the community knows that EUMC is a safe place. 
And that starts and ends with every person reading this now. 
I know that not everyone will be able to take training on the 
first two dates. So we will continue to offer opportunities to 
take the training through the end of the year. You can also 
talk to me at any time, and we can schedule a session that 
works with both of our schedules. We want everyone to take 
this, so we want to be as accommodating as possible. Come 
January 1st, 2017, anyone that has a key card and has not 
taken the training will be notified that their key card has 
been deactivated. We can reactivate it at a moment’s notice, 
once the training is completed. But I promise, you will get 
plenty of reminders and notice from us before that happens.  
 

Finally, thank you for being a part of this church family! 
Every one of you is an important part of God's plan for this 
community and the world, so together, we CAN make a 
difference (that's an old youth group food drive quote for 
those that don't know, but it fit too well to pass up). 

In Christ,  

Kris Pursel (for the Trustees) 



 
 



 


